Burger King Corporation

5505 Blue Lagoon Drive

Miami, FL 33126

Phone: 305.378.3000

RE:
Burger King # 10627

5038 S. Kay Bee Drive

Gas City, IN, 46933

Phone: 765.998.0549

February 17, 2007

Dear Burger King,

I am writing because I am disappointed that the children's playground has been "Temporarily Closed for Maintenance" for at least five months at the Burger King in Gas City, Indiana.    I am a professor at Taylor University and I have a young son.  I often come to this Burger King to study and it breaks my heart to see so many kids disappointed.    

My understanding is that Burger King Corporation bought this franchise in November from the previous owner and has had some repairs done on the playground but has not yet decided to open it again.  

I realize that a playground takes money and energy to maintain safely and to keep clean.  But I would encourage you to consider the following reasons why this playground should be opened.   

1. Kids regularly enter this Burger King and leave crying.  It is disappointing for kids and parents to pull off the highway and visit this Burger King and see the sign on the playground that it is closed.  I have sat in Burger King for hours studying and literally every hour you see sad faces of kids.  I realize from the film Super Size Me that part of the fast food industry’s strategy for having playgrounds is to appeal to kids early and gain their brand loyalty.  Having them leave crying inculcates the opposite feeling – brand resentment.     

2. Having the playground closed is bad publicity for Burger King.  Many people in Upland have discontinued going to Burger King because of this lack of maintenance.  The lack of maintenance subtly suggests that Burger King does not care about children and does not care about maintaining their facilities.  The Burger King workers told me that they have less people ask now about the playground because “everyone local knows it is closed now.”    

3. Opening the playground would be way to give back to the community and make money.  There is not another indoor playground nearby and the weather is often bad here.  It has been cold and snowy and parents with young children like me and my friends would have brought our kids here to hang out, eat, and let them play.  In the summer, when it is blazing hot, I used to bring my son here and meet friends here.  There is not another indoor playground for miles around.

4. Having the playground closed is bad for the morale of the people working at this Burger King.  They are constantly forced to see sad faces of kids and answer questions from disappointed parents.  This cannot help but hurt morale.  I just heard the manager sadly say to parent, “If we had a dollar for everyone who had asked about the playground, we could have fixed it ourselves.”    

5. Burger King is still paying the insurance on it.  I am told that Burger King has been paying insurance on the playground for months even though it is not being used.  

6. This location is a strategic place to invest.  This Burger King is the closest fast food place to Taylor University.  Taylor University was rated #3 by US News and World Report among the top Midwestern Comprehensive Colleges for 2007.  This is a thriving university where future leaders are educated from all over the world.  Indiana Wesleyan University, another growing university, is located 15 minutes away.  People are often getting off at this Exit 59 to attend sporting and cultural events at these universities.  This 69 corridor is the road used by people going between Indianapolis and Fort Wayne.  Furthermore, there is a brand new Wal-Mart Distribution Center being built just 1/4 mile away which is weeks from being finished.  A Starbucks opened across the street in January and a Cracker Barrel across the street is always full.  A Super 8 and Best Western are also right next door.  People from these places would surely go to Burger King if the playground was working.  This is a location that should thrive and is worth investing in.    

I am sending this letter to the local Burger King and to Burger King corporate.  If there is no progress on this matter, I will perhaps send this to the local Chronicle-Tribune newspaper and try to mobilize other parents in Upland to write you letters.  However I am optimistic that those other steps will not be necessary.  I hope that once your attention is drawn to this matter, reason will prevail.  
Perhaps as a first step that you can accomplish immediately, you can post a note at the store with the following information:  an apology, an explanation of the closure, a description of what you are doing about the problem, and a date when the playground will be opened.  Once it is opened, you can put on your sign that it is open.  The word will hopefully spread from there.  Thanks for your consideration.  

Sincerely,

Andy Rowell

Department of Biblical Studies, Christian Educational Ministries and Philosophy.  

Taylor University

236 W. Reade Ave

Upland, IN 46989-1001

Office: 765.998.4385

Email: anrowell@taylor.edu

Web: www.taylor.edu     
P.S. I think it is remarkable that you do not accept feedback from the internet so that I have to literally buy a stamp to send you this complaint.  I also do not appreciate the fact that you cannot cut and paste from the BK.com website so I have to retype the address, etc.  http://www.bk.com/#menu=8,10,-1 

